June 2025 Executive Committee Minutes
Friday, June 6, 2025
8:00am
_________________________________________________________________________________
Attendees: Megan Dayton, Angie Halseth, Chet Jorgenson, Zach Echola, Nicole Juan, Todd Maki, Devin Bruce, Ashley Erickson, Kristen Kirchoff-Franklin, Suzanne Al-Kayali

I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. with a quorum present.
M(VP)SP enter closed session at 8:00 a.m. Consensus.
M(VP)SP exit closed session at 10:00 a.m. Consensus.
 
II. Restructure Presentation and Resolution Review with Michael Diedrich (9:00–10:00 a.m.)
Michael Diedrich presented updates related to the restructuring initiative. Feedback centered on the importance of clarity in governance structure changes and implications for staffing.
 
III. Constitution and Rules: 2025 Delegate Assembly Resolutions Review with Ronald Dixon (10:00–11:00 a.m.)
Ronald Dixon walked the committee through all submitted Delegate Assembly resolutions and flagged several for further clarification.
 
IV. Chief of Staff Department Updates
A. Communications
Discussion included rollout plans for upcoming campaigns, website issues, and internal messaging improvements following May’s Board meeting.
 
B. Field
Kristin provided an update on staffing and member organizing leading up to Push Week,  reviewed actions to support impacted members due to RTO, and provided updates on regional meetings and steward support plans.
 
C. Legislative and Political Affairs
Devin discussed the implications of the recent session’s close, special session(s) timeline, and developing guidance for member political engagement.
 
D. Operations
Suzanne discussed implementation timelines for new technology infrastructure and reviewed budget tracking for UPP.
 
V. Preparation for Member Leader Check-In (11:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m.)
The Executive Committee prepared talking points and framing for the upcoming member leader session.
 
VI. Member Leader Check-In (12:00–1:00 p.m.)
Topics included Push Week preparation, continued concerns over telework enforcement, and opportunities for deeper engagement in upcoming campaigns.
 
VII. Member Comments – May 2025 Board of Directors
The Committee reviewed and discussed the significant volume of member comments submitted in response to MAPE’s ceasefire and divestment statement. Themes ranged from strong support for the statement and its publication to requests for the Board to end discussion on the matter entirely. The Committee discussed the implications for union cohesion and the importance of respectful, inclusive dialogue. No follow-up planned.
 
VIII. Labor Arbitration Conference – Angie
Angie discussed this year’s Labor Arbitration Conference.
 
IX. Texting Program and Information Technology
We discussed concerns about limited access to SEIU’s texting platform and internal IT challenges.
During the meeting, Amy Mueller announced her resignation as Statewide Secretary. The Executive Committee acknowledged her contributions and initiated a plan for transition and public communication.
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

